
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Consumer Session 

CONSUMER SESSION AND HEARING NOTICE 

The Public Utilities Commission of Nevada (PUCN) has 
scheduled a Consumer Session and Evidentiary Hearings for 
Sierra Pacifc Power Company d/b/a NV Energy for approval 
to implement the new Schedule No. NMR-2025, Net Metering 
Rider-2025, and to close Schedule NMR-405, Net Metering 
Rider-405, to new customers. This fling was designated as 
Commission Docket 25-03006. If approved by the PUCN, 
current NEM customers will not be impacted by the proposed 
tariff. NMR-2025 will only apply to customers who add solar 
after the tariff is approved. 

The Consumer Session and Evidentiary Hearings are set as 
follows: 

CONSUMER SESSION 
Monday, June 30, 2025 • 6 p.m. 
Washoe County Commission Chambers 
Building A 
1001 E. Ninth Street, Reno, NV 89512 

Interested persons may also submit written comments via 
the Commission’s Website: https://puc.nv.gov or U.S. Mail 
addressed to either of the Commission’s Offces at the following 
addresses: 

Attn: Docket 25-03006 
1150 E. William St., Carson City, NV 89701 
or 
9075 W. Diablo Dr., Suite 250, Las Vegas, NV 89148 

EVIDENTIARY HEARINGS 

Monday, July 21, 2025 • 10 a.m. 
Public Utilities Commission of Nevada 
Hearing Room A 
9075 W. Diablo Dr., Suite 250, Las Vegas, NV 89148 

Proceedings will be video conference linked to: 
Public Utilities Commission of Nevada 
Hearing Room A 
1150 E. William St., Carson City, NV 89701 

Members of the public can access the hearing at the time 
noticed herein via the Commission’s live stream link on its 
website at https://puc.nv.gov. Also, members of the public may 
attend in person at either of the Commission’s offces as noted. 

On March 4, 2025, NV Energy made its Notice of Advice Letter 
No. 680-E Schedule NMR-2025 fling with the PUCN. The 
fling requests approval of the new NMR-2025 tariff modeled 
after the current NMR-405 tariff but with a 15-minute netting 
and to close the current NMR-405 tariff to new customers as of 
October 1, 2025. 

The Company’s application is available for public viewing at the 
Commission’s website: https://puc.nv.gov or at the offces of the 
Commission at the following addresses: 

1150 E. William St. 
Carson City, NV 89701 
or 
9075 W. Diablo Dr. 
Las Vegas, NV 89148 
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